
Cemetery Trustees Minutes, April 11, 2024 
 
Present: Trustees Lillie LeBlanc, Claudia Istel, and Helen Frink 
 
Minutes of 2-3-2024 (Russell Tree payment) need to be approved at our May meeting. 
 
Discussion focused on preparing the Northeast corner of the Hill Road cemetery for use.  
 
Helen Frink will contact Chris Porter and/or Shawn Larson to ask if either is available to remove stumps 
left after trees were cut. 
 
It appears that surveyors are not available to mark out lots. We do have a survey map showing 
cemetery bounds. Lillie LeBlanc will ask if Mike LeBlanc could help measure and flag lots and roads or 
pathways for machinery.  
 
The following lots have been/will be located in this corner:  
 
Chris Noonan has two full lots; cremains of wife Jeanette Adams are located in one unmarked lot.  
 
Mike and Lillie LeBlanc have paid for a half lot. Kathi Bradt paid for a half lot in NE corner; no lot 
determined, no corner markers. 
 
Peter & Marcie Maynard  want lot with space for 2 full-body burials, but have not paid.  
 
Keene Monument Spring Work: 
 

Install corner markers on all lots that have been purchased. First priority: locate corner markers 
where monuments show that burials have taken place: David Hinman, Lot A-23 
Jeanette Adams, northeast corner. Other lots have been purchased but no markers installed, ex. 
Lot A-22, Doug & Marylou Robinson. Corner markers cost $250 per set and are included in price 
of lot. This could be a major cost. 
 
Move Bruce and Liz Bascom headstone from Lot  I-12 to Lot I-5, a 12 x 24' lot where Kenneth and 
Ruth Bascom are buried.  The expense of moving it will come from the Acworth cemetery 
budget.  Charley Brown will need to place a stake with a blue flag in the spot where the 
monument should be centered.  
 
Bruce's sister, Judy Snow, will then use Lot I-12.  If there are corner markers lettered "B" there, 
they may need to be replaced as well. 

 
David Bascom's 12 x 24' Lot is I-17. Before David's monument is placed there Charley Brown will need 
to place a stake with a blue flag in the spot where the monument should be centered.  
 
We set the following meeting dates for 2024:  May 16, June 20, July 18, August 15, September 19, 
October 17, November 21. 
 
Cemetery Trustees 
Helen Frink, 603-863-4455, hfrink@keene.edu 
Claudia Istel: 603-338-8262, cistel79@gmail.com  
Lillie LeBlanc, 603-313-2268, lillie.leblanc1@icloud.com 
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Sexton Charley Brown: 603-313-9843; cbz_drums@hotmail.com 
Sexton Emeritus Kristian Fenderson, 603-835-6439, hyddude@myfairpoint.net 
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